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April 18, 2013 
 
Plaintiff filed Claim, proof of mailing and filing fee.  Amount 
of Claim: UNSPECIFIED. 

  
April 19, 2013 

 
Board issued Acknowledgment letter and forwarded a copy of the 
Claim to Attorney General. 

  
April 24, 2013  

 
Attorney General filed Acknowledgment of Claim form.  Receipt of 
same acknowledged April 23, 2013. 

 
May 17, 2013  

 
Defendant filed preliminary objections and brief in support. 

 
May 20, 2013  

 
Board forwarded letter to Plaintiff, with copy to Defendant 
advising of the rules for filing responses/briefs. 

 
June 10, 2013 

 
Plaintiff filed Praecipe for Substitution of Appearance 
requesting the Board substitute the appearances of Michael A. 
Cassidy, Esquire, Scott R. Leah, Esquire and Neil J. Gregorio, 
Esquire and Tucker Arensberg, P.C. for that of Owen J. McGrann, 
Esquire on behalf of Plaintiff. 

 
June 13, 2013  

 
Plaintiff transmitted via facsimile a letter requesting an 
extension of time until July 2, 2013 in which to file its 
response to the Defendant’s preliminary objections and advising 
that Defendant has no objection to this extension. 

 
  



Docket Number:  4081  
 

 
 3 

June 13, 2013  
 

Board forwarded letter to Plaintiff, with copy to Defendant 
granting an extension of time until July 2, 2013 in which to 
file its response to the Defendant’s preliminary objections. 

 
June 17, 2013  

 
Plaintiff filed via U.S. Mail a letter requesting an extension 
of time until July 2, 2013 in which to file its response to the 
Defendant’s preliminary objections and advising that Defendant 
has no objection to this extension. 

 
June 27, 2013  

 
Plaintiff transmitted (via fax) a letter requesting that this 
case be consolidated with Docket No. 4078 and advising that 
Defendant has no objection to this request. 

 
July 1, 2013  

 
Plaintiff filed (via U.S. mail) a letter requesting that this 
case be consolidated with Docket No. 4078 and advising that 
Defendant has no objection to this request. 

 
July 2, 2013  

 
Plaintiff transmitted (via facsimile) a letter withdrawing its 
statement of claim. 

 
July 3, 2013  

 
Plaintiff filed (via U.S. Mail) a letter withdrawing its 
statement of claim. 

 
  



Docket Number:  4081  
 

 
 4 

July 8, 2013  
 

Board rendered an Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, this 8th 
day of July, 2013, upon receipt of a letter executed by Neil J. 
Gregorio, Esquire, on behalf of Plaintiff, Dr. John Vasil, 
advising the Board that “Dr. John Vasil is hereby withdrawing 
his Statement of Claim,” docketed with this Board under date of 
July 3, 2013, it is ORDERED and DIRECTED that the above-
captioned matter be marked withdrawn and ended.”  Copy forwarded 
to Plaintiff and Defendant. 

 
July 12, 2013  

 
Defendant filed Acceptance of Service of Order dated July 8, 
2013.  Receipt of same acknowledged July 10, 2013. 

 
July 15, 2013  

 
Plaintiff filed Acceptance of Service of Order dated July 8, 
2013.  Receipt of same acknowledged July 11, 2013. 

 


